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Name of Committee: Urban Indigenous Community Advisory Committee 
Meeting Date: Tuesday, February 20th, 2024
Time: 6:00 p.m. – 7:30 pm 
[bookmark: _Hlk69475528]Attendance via Zoom: 
TDSB Staff:  Jim Spyropoulos (Executive Superintendent, Indigenous Education, Caring and Safe Schools), Emily Wadsworth (Centrally Assigned Vice-Principal, UIEC), Rebecca Chahine (Vice-Principal, Eastview PS), Tracy MacDougall (Acting Administrative Liaison),  Barbara-Ann Felschow (Retired Principal),  UIEC/TDSB), Elise Twyford (Principal, Wandering Spirit School),  Michael Griez (Principal, Secondary, Lawrence Park C.I.), Jim Veltman (Curriculum Leader, Native Learning Centre East), Lisa Dilworth (System Superintendent, Instructional Innovation and Equitable Outcomes), Torie Gervais (Instructional Leader, UIEC/TDSB), Christina Saunders (Centrally Assigned Principal, Caring and Safe Schools)
Community Members:  Jana Girdauskas (Founder of The Period Purse), Anne Keary (Parent/Community Member), Shannon Judge (Parent/Community Member), Deanne Hupfield (Indigenous Dance Instructor), John Hupfield (Grass Dancer), CHAIR Lindsay Kretchner (Toronto Aboriginal Support Services Council)
TDSB Trustees:  Ozaawaa Secord (Indigenous Student Trustee, TDSB), Deborah Williams (Trustee Ward 10), Dennis Hastings (Trustee Ward 1),
Regrets: Sean Gale (Student Success Teacher, (elementary) UIEC/TDSB), Dr. Susan Dion (York University), Michael Saunders (Principal, elementary, Eastview PS), Michael Cheena (peer Support Worker, Council Fire Native Centre Toronto), Bonnie Johnston (Social Worker, UIEC/TDSB),
Absent: Elder Pauline Shirt (Elders Council Member, UIEC/TDSB),  Selina Young (Indigenous Affairs, City of Toronto), Danielle Noelle (Vice-Principal, Eastview PS),  Antonino Giambrone (Centrally Assigned Principal, UIEC), Saby Chandi (Principal, Sir Wilfrid Laurier Collegiate), Robert Loft (Social Worker, UIEC/TDSB),  Naz Bell (Cultures and Traditions, Eastview PS), Yvon Cote (teacher, secondary, Indigenous Education UIEC/TDSB), Taijah Abotossaway (Graduation Coach, LTC, Indigenous Education), Sierra Ainsley (teacher, elementary, UIEC/TDSB), Jacob Barghout (vice-principal, Wilfred Laurier C.I.), Mathieu Beaulieu (Social Worker, UIEC/TDSB), Justin Broderick (casual teacher, elementary TDSB), Alexander Brown (IRSS Peer Advocacy Outreach), Michael Carlson (teacher, Secondary, TDSB), Alicia Coady (Instructional Leader ON LEAVE, TDSB), Natasha Gleeson (teacher, secondary, Indigenous Education), Kelly Green (CYW, Indigenous Education UIEC/TDSB), Dani Harris (teacher, Secondary, UIEC/TDSB),  Norman Iris (Capacity Building Instructor, Council Fire Native Centre), Thunder Jack (Indigenous Cultures and Traditions Teacher), Rustine King (teacher, elementary, UIEC/TDSB), Tracy MacKenzie (Community Liaison, ON LEAVE, UIEC/TDSB),  Rosanne ‘Amo’ Magiskan (K-12 Learning Coach UIEC/TDSB), Keith McCrady (Director, 2Spirits), Danielle Noel (Vice-Principal, Elementary, Eastview), Adrienne Plumley (Vice-Principal ON LEAVE, TDSB), Lee Sheppard (Instructional Leader, UIEC/TDSB Tessa Sill (Community Liaison, UIEC), Emerelle Silwa-Julian (Graduation Coach, UIEC/TDSB), Denise Toulouse (Co-Manager, Gathering Place, Council Fire), Richard Warman (Aboriginal Peace Keeping Unit, TPS), Amy White (Teacher, Elementary, Bowmore Rd PS), Sara Ehrhardt (Trustee, Ward 15), Monique Diabo, (Toronto Public Health), Kyle Genaille (Indigenous Graduation Coach, UIEC/TDSB),
	ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	
Traditional Opening
 
	Elder Dr. Joanne Dallaire 
	

	Call to Order
	Lindsay Kretschemer opens the meeting 
System Superintendent Tanya Senk, Elder Redbird, Trustee Williams, and Executive Jim Spyropolous thank and acknowledges Elder Joanne Dallaire’s service, dedication and work as the Chair of the UICAC for many years.  

Elder Joanne Dallaire thanks and acknowledges the UICAC for the opportunity to serve.
	

	
Introduction of new chair

	Lindsay Kretschmer takes a moment to introduce herself.
· 2nd generation Urban Indigenous
· Mohawk and German
· Wolf Clan, spirit name is Swooping Hawk
· From Six Nations of the Grand River and Mississauga of the Credit but raised Mohawk.
· Educational Background: Business and Marketing, Women’s Studies, and Mediation
· Professional Roles: working within community as Executive Director and doing consulting work 

	

	
Declarations of Possible Conflict of Interests
Review Terms of Reference

	Lindsay Kretschmer

	No Conflicts

	Terms of Reference
	· Lindsay Kretschment brings special attention to the Roles of the Members in the Terms of Reference and reads aloud.
· She mentions that the Terms of Reference were last revised Feb 13th 2019 and requests that the Terms of Reference be revisited and updated.
	Approved by: Tanya Senk

Seconded by: Duke Redbird


	Revision and Updating the Terms of Reference 
	· Lindsay he invites anyone who is interested to join the sub-committee to review and update the Terms of Reference to please email Tracy MacDougall (in the absence of Tracy MacKenzie who is currently on leave) anytime between now and the end of February.  tracy.macdougall@tdsb.on.ca 
· The updated Terms of Reference will be presented at the April meeting
	

	Approval of Agenda
	Review of the agenda of February 20th 2024  
	Approved by: Michelle De Braux

Seconded by: Robert Durocher


	Approval of Minutes 
	The minutes of January 19th 2024
	Approval by: Reta Red Sky
 
Seconded by: Michelle De Braux


	
UICAC Priorities for 2023-2024:

	Tanya Senk speaks to the resolution that was passed in 2022 which has the UNDRIP embedded in the Multi Year Strategic Plan that will go to Board for final approval.

She asks that the committee members send an email to Tracy MacDougall (in the absence of Tracy MacKenzie who is currently on leave) if they have input on the hiring practices, recruitment, retention and mobility update.  
	

	
Elders Council Update:

	Elder Duke Redbird updates the committee on the fact that the Supreme Court of Canada now upholds the Indigenous Right to self-government.  He educates us that part of that Right is with respect to Indigenous Child Welfare and education.  He highlights that this is a major victory for the Indigenous community and hopes that this will eventually lead to an independent Indigenous school board with Indigenous trustees.
Joanne Dallaire mentions that the next generation of Indigenous students will be far more prepared for university and post-secondary education because of all the systemic changes that have taken place.
	

	
Staff Update:

	Tanya Senk reminds everyone why we are all at the TDSB and a part of these committees, and it’s because of the students.  She takes a moment to acknowledge and thank student Trustee Ozaawaa Secord for her service and dedication to the committee and board.
Jim Spyropolous takes the opportunity to inform the committee that it is currently TDSB budget system.  There is a budget shortfall of close to $40,000,000 but he assures the members of the UICAC that Indigenous Education will not be impacted by this shortfall. There will be minimal staffing cuts.
	

	
Trustee Update:

	Deborah Williams reiterates Jim's sentiments about the budget cycle.  She invites committee members to attend the upcoming town halls and to participate in upcoming delegations.  The deadline to register to delegate the at the meeting for March 26th is March 25th.  There is an online survey concerning the upcoming budget process, and an opportunity will be provided to the public to give their thoughts and feedback.  
From the chat:
Over the next few months, TDSB Trustees, in collaboration with TDSB staff, will be working together to establish a budget for 2024-2025. Please visit the budget website to learn about opportunities to participate in the budget process in mid-February.
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/About-Us/Business-Services/Budgets-and-Financial-Statements/Developing-the-2024-2025-Budget/Upcoming-Meetings 
Please join us for a Virtual Budget Town Hall to share your ideas and feedback:
Tuesday, February 20, 2024 at 7 p.m. Virtual Meeting Link:  https://tdsb-ca.zoom.us/j/99927848958
Wednesday, February 21, 2024 at 1:30 p.m. Virtual Meeting Link: https://tdsb-ca.zoom.us/j/92775215007
Register to address the Finance, Budget and Enrolment Committee on March 26, 2024. Learn more and register here. Please note: the deadline for delegations to be considered is 12 p.m. on Monday, March 25.
	

	Ensuing conversation about the Budget
	John Hupfield asks if the budget cuts will affect staff.  
Jim Spyropolous responds by recognizing the increasing student needs for social emotional support and connectedness to school post-pandemic and thus reassures John that there should be minimal staffing cuts.  
He suggests that if this committee would like to learn more about the budget changes, he could invite someone from the Business Services department at the TDSB to one of the future UICAC meetings to offer a brief presentation.
Tanya adds, for clarification, that the funding generated by the revised curriculum for Metis, First Nations, and Inuit Studies courses is enveloped for Indigenous Education as per the Ministry.  
	

	
Indigenous Student Trustee Update:

	Ozaawaa Secord thanks Tanya for her support and appreciation and mentions that she is grateful to have had the opportunity to serve as the Student Trustee for Indigenous Education at the Board
She mentions that she attended the OPSBA (Ontario Public School Board Association) where they talked about streamlining Indigenous Education from grade 9; and the EAC (Education Action Conference) for public and catholic boards. She had these opportunities presented through the Student Trustee Association.   At the EAC Students were put into Education Advocacy Groups to discuss the policies and projects that they want to create.  Students highlighted concerns such as MMIW (Missing and Murdered Indigenous Women), the water crisis, and creating a handbook for future Indigenous Student Trustees to help guide them along in their journey.  
She mentions she is also a member of TREC (Truth and Reconciliation Advocacy Group), and that she is personally heading the Missing and Murdered Indigenous Women initiative at the TDSB, starting with her own school.  She invites members of the UICAC to help out with this initiative.
The UICAC Youth Council are creating a whole conference for themselves with the help of Ozaawaa and other Student Trustees.  The conference will be a registered event and encourages the members of the UICAC to invite any young Indigenous students who they think might be interested.
	

	
Next Meeting Date:

	Lindsay Kerschner asks whether budget planning at the Ministry level could be brought forth to our next meeting.
Jim mentions that the results from the student and parent census will provide a lot of helpful information and data that he would like to offer to the UICAC, he could potentially bring that forth for the next meeting or the meeting in June.
John Hupfield expresses interest in Jim’s earlier offer to have someone from Business Services provide a presentation around budget literacy.
April 16th 2024, 6pm – 7:30pm.  Zoom Meeting
	

	
Traditional Closing:

	Clay Shirt delivers a traditional closing.
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